
 

Remember Pearl Harbor Day – December 7th 
 

Dear Comrades, 

The Christmas Season is upon and I am sure most 

of you are busy with the hustle and bustle of 

preparing for the upcoming holidays.  I would like 

to take this opportunity to wish each of you and 

your loved ones a Merry Christmas and a Healthy, 

Happy and Prosperous New Year. 

Post Meeting – Our Post Meeting for December will 

be held at the Elks Lodge on the 13th.  I am working 

on getting something besides pizza for this 

meeting.  Please join us at 6:15 (1815) for a lunch 

with the meeting following at 7:00 (1900).  Our 

meetings rarely last more than an hour so you will 

be home early. 

With the winter weather just around the corner, 

please remember that if the weather is bad and 

you hear a lot of cancellations on the TV or radio, 

you can assume that our meeting is also canceled.  

I will try to post a notice on the website as soon as I 

determine that our meeting is canceled. 

(www.vfw9483.org). 

We are now halfway through our year and soon we 

will be looking for fresh faces to assume the offices 

of the Post.  Please consider taking a position and 

lending your abilities to the betterment of our 

Post. 

Yours in Comradeship, 

Charles Klauck 

Commander 

 

CHAPLAIN’S REPORT 

Please keep in your thoughts Bob VandeVoorde 

who is at St. Ann’s and John Gardner who is 

homebound.    

Since our last newsletter, we have lost two more of 

our WWII members - Mike Pelletiere and Joe Mulay  

Our deepest sympathy is expressed to both their 

families. 

If you know of a member who is sick or has died, 

please contact Chaplain Allan Schichtel (545-4722). 

DO YOU KNOW WHERE YOUR DD-214 IS?? 
Since I have placed this article in the newsletter, I 
have received several calls from members who 
could not locate their DD-214.  I am urging each of 
you to take a moment right now and locate yours 
and then make sure that your family knows where 
it is.  Should you need to apply for a replacement, 
please contact me (671-2302) and I will see you get 
the necessary form to do so.  This is very important 
for your family to be able to apply for any benefits 
that may be available. 
 
 ARE YOUR DUES UP TO DATE?? 
We have only a few members who are delinquent 
currently.  Please check your card and make sure 
you are current.  If you are 75 or older, please 
contact me when you receive your dues notice.  
The Post has approved a motion to pay the dues of 
all annual members 75 and older.   
 
CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE 
Check the website often as updated information on 
upcoming events as well as news you may be able 
to use is updated when needed.  Check us out at 
www.vfw9483.org  
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